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     Sixth Avenue Inn  

2000 Sixth Avenue  

Seattle, WA 98121  

      Reservations:  

      1-206 441 -8300  

 

20th Reunion - Seattle, WA -  September 18th– 21st - 2008 
 

Inside this issue: 

USS STODDARD DD566 
WWII * Korea * Vietnam 

 20th USS STODDARD ALUMNI REUNION  

September 18th – 21st, 2008  
 

 We have finished negotiations with the Sixth Avenue Inn, a Stardust 
Hotel, in downtown Seattle, WA. 
 Room rates are $99 per night – queen bed for 1-2 people; $109 per 
night – double beds 1 – 2 people; $119 for Club Rooms.  There is a fabulous 
restaurant on site and we have a meeting room and hospitality suite (with a 
kitchen).  We are certain the Stoddard Alums will be very happy with the ac-
commodations.  Registration will be in the April Newsletter and on line.   

 Visit the hotel web site to register or call (206) 441 -8300 before June 
15th, 2008.  

 

 

Sixth Avenue Inn  

2000 Sixth Avenue. Seattle, Washington 98121, United States  

Phone: (206) 441 -8300  

 
 Located in the heart of downtown Seattle, Sixth Avenue Inn is within walk-
ing distance of Seattle's most popular attractions: the Space Needle, Monorail, Pike 
Place Market, Pacific Place, and Westlake Center.  
 Our services and facilities, such as a fitness center, valet laundry, High 
Speed Internet Access, and in -room dining, will make your stay more comfortable 
and convenient.  
 For your dining needs, The Sixth Avenue Inn Bar & Grill is a great choice 
for breakfast, lunch, and dinner. Or gather with friends or family and enjoy a re-
laxing meal at The Fireside Lounge, with full beverage service.  
  

Date:  
January 22, 2008 

Website: 
www:ussstoddard.org  USS STODDARD   

ALUMNI NEWSLETTER  

    John Gerten             Cricket  & John Laible  

Continued Page 2 
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 USS STODDARD DD566  

 20 th  REUNION SEPTEMBER 18 -19 -20 -21+22, 2008  

     SEATTLE, WASHINGTON  

WED 17 SEPT 2008:  

Arrival at the SIXTH AVENUE INN in the heart of downtown Seattle.  We will have convenient access to local 
attractions with 2 different shopping centers/malls within 2-1/2 blocks, including Nordstrom’s landmark 
store, and Pike Place Market a mere 6 block walk.  It’s ½ block from the big Westin twin Towers in down-
town Seattle, with airport shuttles available at the Westin Hotel.  There is a restaurant located in the Sixth 
Avenue Inn as well as many other restaurants within walking distance.  

 

THURS 18 SEPT 2008:  

SPACE NEEDLE:  Take the elevated MONORAIL to Seattle Center and go up 520 ft to the 
Space Needle Observation Deck for a 360 degree view of Mt. Rainier to the south, the 
Cascade Mountains to the east, the Olympic Mountains to the west and a lofty view of 
downtown Seattle, its seaside activities including ferries, cruise lines, cargo ships, and 
float planes. More info at www.spaceneedle.com  

RIDE THE DUCKS!  Hilarious, Coast Guard -certified maritime captains will take you on a 
fun tour of the Emerald City via Amphibious World War II vehicles (refurbished Army 
Ducks).  You’ll tour downtown Seattle, historic Pioneer Square, funky Freemont area, 
then Splash! Into Lake Union for a spectacular view of the city skyline, luxurious yachts, 
and Sleepless in Seattle Houseboats!  www.ridetheducksofseattle.com  

 

PIKE PLACE MARKET:  The Ducks will drop us off at this 100+ year old mar-
ket for individual browsing, shopping, lunch on your own.  The afternoon will 
be free.  www.pikeplacemarket.com  

 

FRI 19 SEPT 2008:  

FERRY  ride to Bremerton (1 hour each way) 

USS TURNER JOY, DD951.  The Turner Joy is a 2800 ton Forrest Sherman 
class destroyer built at Seattle in August 1959.  We will have our MEMO-
RIAL SERVICE on board the Turner Joy, then tour her before lunch.  After 
lunch, options are to continue touring the ship or catch a ferry back to Se-
attle for an free afternoon of shopping along the piers of Elliott Bay.  
www.ussturnerjoy.com  

 

SAT 20 SEPT 2008:   

BUSINESS MEETING will be held at the hotel after breakfast.  

SS VIRGINIA V:  Board this 85 year old steamship for an excursion around 
Lakes Union and Washington.  Once part of a large fleet of “Mosquito Fleet” 
vessels which served waterfront towns all over Puget Sound, she evokes the 
sights, sounds, and feelings of steamship passage from another era.  Her 
silent, smooth steam engine (visible from 2 sides), a new boiler, gleaming 
wood and white paint are an impressive sight.   www.virginiav.org  

 

BANQUET:   Gather for our final evening with dinner, dancing, and prize 
drawings.            Continued Page 3 
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SUN 21 -22 SEPT 2008 – OPTIONAL TOUR:  

Set sail on the VICTORIA CLIPPER high -speed catamaran traveling through Puget Sound and into the 
Strait of Juan de Fuca, arriving at the Inner Harbor in VICTORIA, BC, CANADA for an overnight stay in 
this delightful city steeped in British tradition.  Sunday afternoon will be free to explore on your own 
around the harbor and city.  Monday will bring a tour of the city and a visit to the Butchart Gardens, a 55 -
acre floral splendor begun in 1904 as an effort to restore a worked -out quarry site.  Leave Victoria at 6:30 
pm aboard the Clipper arriving in Seattle at 8:45 pm.  The hotel will honor reunion rates for Monday eve-
ning, September 22nd.   

Interesting activities for free time:  Seattle Art Museum, Olympic Sculpture Garden, Museum of Flight 
(contains Concorde, original Air Force One, space exhibitions, Blue Angel simulation), glass blowing, shop-
ping, trolley car rides, Seattle Mariners Safeco Field, Seattle Maritime Museum….  

Your hosts John Gerten, John and Cricket Laible are looking forward to seeing you in Seattle.   You can 
reach us at capt01john@aol.com  or 425 -483 -9106.  

     John, John, and Cricket       

* 1st Time Attendees 

Altherr, Clem & Corrine   53-55 

Anaya, Art (Herby) & Debbie Bailey  62-65 

* Babcock, William     51-54 

Bailey, Frank & Lou    58-60 

Balzer, Glen & Doris    64-66  

Bennage, Henry & Shelia & Melanie  51-54  

Brant, Tommy & Marlene   60-61  

* Brennan, Robert & Shirley   51-53  

Butler, Bob & Pat    66-69  

* Casey, Paul & Anabel   51-54  

Coffey, Michael & Brenda   55-59  

Crenshaw, Fred & Elizabeth   60-64  

Davis, Thomas & Linda Joyce   43-46  

Derrington, Millie 

Donovan, Timothy & Barbara Elmore  55-56   

Duncan, Patrick & Jan    44-45 

Elkins, Royce    58-61  

Fix, Bob & Sharon –Ken & Malesa Ofsthun  66-67  

* Frazier, Howard & Shirley   54-56  

* Freeman, Richard & Evelyn   52-54  

Frye, Ralph    52-53  

Funk, Leslie    54-57  

Gerten, John    66-67  

Goodwin, Byron & Linda   59-62  

Grimm, Fred & Lynn    56-60  

Grindell, Clyde & Phyllis   52-54  

Harpster, Joe & Marilyn   51-54  

Harris, Charles & Barbara   45-46  

Hawkins, Loid & Sandra   55-56  

Heath, Victor & Bonnie   61-62  

Hummel, Don & Shirley   51-52  

Laible, John & Cricket   66-69  

Lee, Joyce 

Liske, Paul & Diane    64-68  

*Lupo, James & Penny   57-57  

Magill, Bob & Doris    51-54  

Melyan, William & Ulla   66-67  

Moore, Ralph & Sharon   59-61  

Morrell, Chuck & Cindy   65-69  

Morris, Tony & Maria    51-54  

Nemec, LeRoy & Marge   56-57  

Petren, Stephen& Janet   57-59  

Pietz, Dave & Susan    60-62  

Plapp, Allan & Kathy    65-66  

*Purpura, George & Loretta   52-56  

Rauh, John & Carlene   67-68  

Riggs, Rick & Susan    64-68  

Roemke, Dee & Kelly Poulos    

Romack, Mary Lou – Steve & Renee Romack 

Sanborn, Jack & Donna   65-68  

Sanger, Grayce     53-56  

Smith, Kenneth & Grace   51-54  

St Clair, Dave & Sandra   65-69  

Stone, Garry & Marilyn   62-66  

Swan, Bob & Eileen    66-69  

Tristan, Diego & Vicky   65-69  

Trotter, Jewel & David 

Ware, Rodman & Joyce–Randolph & Helen Rice 52-54  

Warnecke, Barry & Sharon Miller  66-69  

Watz, Tony & Pat    50-54  

Withers, Dan & Roxane   64-66    

 



from secretary,  

 carlene  rauh ...  
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19 th Annual Meeting, Buffalo, NY 

Stoddard Alumni Association 

 

 President, Joe Harpster opened the meeting.  
Secretary, Carlene Rauh read the minutes of the 18 th  
annual meeting in Mobile, Alabama.   

 Dan and Roxanne Withers are working to up-
date member’s bios on line.  They requested members to 
send in their information.  Also 8mm movies can be 
used on the website.  

 Fred Grimm gave the treasurer’s report.  The 
balance prior to the reunion was $11,279.42.  The an-
nual report reflecting the Buffalo Reunion receipts and 
expenses will appear in the January 2008 Newsletter.  

 Chaplain, Bryon Goodwin will send get well 
cards to alumni members when he is informed.  The 
Secretary sends sympathy cards from the Association 
when informed of a members passing.  

 John and Cricket Laible, and John Gerten re-
ported on plans for the 2008 Reunion in Seattle.  The 
hotel will be the 6 th  Avenue Inn.  The room rate will be 
$99.  Arrangements are being made to tour the ship, 
Turner Joy.   Dates of the reunion will be September 17 th , 
18 th , 19 th , and 20 th .  Following the reunion members 
wishing to continue on to Victoria for a day cruise and 
overnight stay can do so for $150 to $175.  Final plans 
are being worked out.  

 Cricket also checked into the possibility of a 
future Reunion Cruise.  Three to four day cruises are 
available for around $500 per person.  Also Norfolk, VA 
was suggested as a possible reunion site. Tom Brandt 
and Fred Grimm will host the 2009 Reunion in Indian-
apolis.  

 John Laible and John Gerten will be co-
presidents for 2008.  The following members will con-
tinue to serve:  Carlene Rauh, Secretary; Fred Grimm, 
Treasurer; Dan and Roxane Withers, Webmasters; Bob 
Hoag, e-mail coordinator; Byron Goodwin, Chaplain; and 
Dave Pietz, Storekeeper.   

 The following donations were approved by the 
members:  

 $200 to the Buffalo Naval and Military Park         
 $200 to Historic Ships  

             $200 to Combatant Craft of America  

 The meeting adjourned to the next annual meet-
ing in Seattle, WA. 

   Carlene Rauh, Secretary 

 Ship’s Store  

dave pietz, storekeeper...  

 

USS STODDARD SHIP’S STORE 

ORDER FORM 

 

TO:  Dave Pietz, Storekeeper  

         7133 Lily Way, Brownsvalle, CA  95918  

Email:  dpietz @wildblue.net              Phone:  530 742 -2661  

 

      Item           Size         Price        Qty.      TOTAL  

Golf Shirt —navy   M  $25  ____________________ 

Golf Shirt —navy   L  $25  ____________________ 

Golf Shirt —navy    X-L  $25  ____________________ 

Golf Shirt —navy   XX-L  $27  ____________________ 

Golf Shirt —white   M  $25  ____________________ 

Golf Shirt —white   L  $25  ____________________ 

Golf Shirt —white    X-L  $25  ____________________ 

Golf Shirt —white   XX-L  $27  ____________________ 

Sweatshirt —navy   M  $20  ____________________ 

Sweatshirt —navy    X-L  $20  ____________________ 

Sweatshirt —navy   XX-L  $25  ____________________ 

Sweatshirt —cream  M  $20  ____________________ 

Sweatshirt —cream  X-L  $20  ____________________ 

Sweatshirt —cream  XX-L  $25  ____________________ 

Jacket -navy   M  $45  ____________________ 

Jacket —navy   L  $45  ____________________ 

Jacket —navy    X-L  $45  ____________________ 

Jacket —navy   XX-L  $47  ____________________ 

Stoddard Ball Hat —navy    $13  ____________________ 

Stoddard Coffee Mug     $ 6 ____________________ 

VCR Tape (History Channel)    

Destroyer -Heavy Metal    $22  ____________________ 

    Subtotal  $___________________ 

    Shipping  $_____________$ 6.00  

 

    *TOTAL DUE  $__________ 

 *Payable to:  USS Stoddard Assn.  

Ship to:   

 

______________________________________ 

Name 

_______________________________________ 

Street  

_______________________________________ 

City                  State                 Zip  
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Dear shipmates and friends: 

The 2007 Reunion at Niagara Falls is now part of our group’s history.  
One hundred twenty shipmates, spouses, friends and guests attended.  
Before Christmas, we mailed a specially created memory album, photo 
CD along with individual 8x10 photographer’s portrait to the attendees 
to remember the good times we shared.  Of the shipmates present, 
three served aboard the Stoddard during WWII, 19 from the Korea 
period, 14 from the Formosa Straits China patrol years, and 19 from 
the Viet Nam period.  Seven shipmates were first timers to the Reunion; 
and from their excitement we know they will be returning again.  We 
also had many very special participants: Jewel Trotter (Charles, MM2 
’45), who has not missed a single Reunion since the shipmates first 
gathered in Nebraska in 1989, was accompanied by son David; Pat 
Duncan (44-45) brought daughter Jan, Tim Donovan (55-56) came with 
niece Barbara Elmore; Steve and Renee Romack accompanied mother 
Mary Lou (Jay, YNSN ’51-52); Dee Roemke (Walter, GM1 ’51-52)’s 
daughter Kelly traveled from Texas to join her at the Reunion, Malesa 
(daughter of Bob & Sharon Fix (SN ’66-67) and Ken Ofstun came, cam-
era and video recorder in hand, and provided us beautiful pictures and 
video of the events; Henry and Sheila Bennage (YNSN ’51-54) brought 
daughter Melanie; Millie Derrington (Lester, EM1 ’43-45), Joyce Lee 
(Gary, BT3 ’68-69), and Grayce Sanger (William, FT2 ’53-54) were also 
present to join in the festivities.  

 The Hospitality Room was filled with laughter and excitement when all 
gathered for the welcome reception Wednesday evening.  The next 
morning, we headed to the Canadian side to view the majesty of this 
natural wonder of the world up close.  Escalating the Skylon Tower, 775 
ft high we could see for miles around.  A special tour of the Reif Winery 
allowed all to taste the local wines, including the famous ice wine made 
from late season grapes when frost causes ice crystals to form in the 
harvest resulting in an unusual, delightful dessert wine.  The next day 
Marilyn led a group to the Niagara State Park; this group rode the Maid 
of the Mist up to the bottom of the Horseshoe Falls, explored the Cave 
of the Winds, walked up to the Hurricane deck to get drenched by the 
pounding waters just a few feet away, and visited the other sites in the 
Park.  Joe led the others for a more dry and relaxing day, enjoying a 
boat ride through turn of the century locks and seeing sites along the 
Grand Old Erie Canal that connects the Hudson River & the Atlantic 
Ocean at sea level with the Niagara River and the Great Lakes at 570 ft 
above sea level.  This 363 mile engineering feat was dug by hand be-
tween 1817 and 1825.  Returning from a full day’s activities, we sat 
down to “A Taste of Buffalo” buffet featuring local specialties and enter-
tainment “Lest We Forget – In Honor of Our Veterans” – a show with 
music, comedy and more.  Shipmate Fred Crenshaw surprised and 
delighted all when he appeared in his dress blues of so many years 
ago!  Bill Melyan employed his Stoddard training to provide us with 
another entertainment surprise, with nautical or sailor themes in his 
magic performance. 

A Reunion cannot be without a “naval” event; Buffalo’s Naval and Mili-
tary Park offered the USS Sullivans (DD-537), USS Little Rock (CL-92, 
later CLG-4) – the only guided missile cruiser that is a museum ship in 
the US, and other navy ships for us to crawl around in and to hold our 
Memorial Service.  The Sullivans, a Fletcher Class ship like our beloved 
Stoddard, is named for the five Sullivan brothers who lost their lives in 
Battles of the Solomon Islands when their ships were sunk.  The Navy 
Park tour was followed by a visit to the Herschell Carousel Factory Mu-
seum where the young at heart were truly young again, riding the beau-
tiful 1916 carousel with its exquisitely carved horses and carriages.  
Returning to our host hotel we held our annual business meeting, then 
feasted at the banquet in the ballroom, with music and dancing, and 
lots of prizes.  Then it was time for goodbyes until the next Reunion in 
Seattle – with John Gerten and John & Cricket Laible as next year’s 
hosts. 
The Reunion was also a financial success; after paying for all the ex-
penses, including the memory album, professional portraits and CD, we 
still contributed $2200 to the treasury when all was done.  Our Treas-
urer Fred Grimm will provide a more detailed report.  We thank all of 
you who came to make this Reunion another wonderful “family” gather-
ing.  So many of you sent notes, cards, emails to let us know how spe-
cial it was.  We are deeply touched and grateful to all, and we look 
forward to renewing friendships and making new ones in Seattle.  
    Your ship “mates,”        Joe and Marilyn Harpster  

Shipmates,  

I am having an interesting problem with our email list.  Be-
cause so many of you are using “Spam Blockers,” or have 
given us an email address that you don’t use often, once it 
reaches a certain volume, the server rejects new emails.  I 
typically send out less than 10 emails a year to pass on in-
teresting items relative to the Navy and Stoddard Reunion 
information.  However, I get a large number of returned mes-
sages stating that my email had been blocked.   

We currently have about 400 email addresses in the data-
base and managing it takes quite a bit of time when I get so 
many returns.  Because of the shear number I can’t send 
individual messages to each of our.  To help with the prob-
lem, there are several things you can do:  

1.  Keep you email address up to date and send it to me 
when you change the address.   

2.  Manage the email address you have to allow space to re-
ceive our messages.  

3.  Insert my email address into your “Spam Blocker” so that 
messages from me can get through.  

 If you don’t take one of the above steps to receive our 
emails, I will have to delete your address from the database 
to avoid the large number of returns.  I hope this works for 
you.  

                  Bob  

from email coordinator,  

 bob hoag…  

  rwh@donobi.net  

 

THANK YOU  

     JOE AND MARILYN, 

FOR A GREAT  

BUFFALO REUNION!!! 

USS STODDARD               
  ALUMNI  

 



from chaplain,  

                 byron goodwin…  
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Presidents :  John Laible and John Gerten              
email:  capt01john@aol.com  
                            
Secretary :  Carlene Rauh      
email:  cjrauh@ldd.net  
 
Treasurer:  Fred Grimm  
email:  grimmfred_@hotmail.com  
 
Storekeeper:  David Pietz 
email:  dpietz@att.net  
 
Chaplain: Byron Goodwin  
email:  gbugsy@sbcglobal.net  
 
Webmasters: Dan & Roxane Withers  
email:  dwithers@rodaxwireless.com  
 
Email coordinator:   
Bob Hoag 
email:  rwh@donobi.net  
 
Newsletter Editor: Carlene Rauh  
email:  cjrauh@ldd.net  
 

USS STODDARD DD566 
WWII * Korea * Vietnam 

     The memorial service for all members of the 
Stoddard Alumni who have passed since our last reun-
ion was held aboard the USS The Sullivans (DD-537) 
docked in Buffalo, NY.   

     **DUES NOTICE**  

     Please check your mailing label to 
make certain your dues dates is correct.  
The date of your last dues payment is 
above your name.    Some have paid 
years in advance and that should also 
show on your label.  Dues envelopes are 
enclosed for 2008 dues.  

 

Memorial Prayer  

May the Lord our God bless us all present here, to 
memorialize our shipmates who served on board USS 
Stoddard to preserve liberty and freedom in our na-
tion and in the world. And may the Lord our God re-
member all those whose sacrifice gave this nation its 
greatness, progress and richness.  

May our memory of them be an honorable one, full 
of thanksgiving to the Lord who accepted them into 
His Kingdom.  

The Lord is for all, and in Him we believe, and to 
Him we pray remember all who died in the service of 
their country, whether in the air, or on land or in 
the sea.  

O Lord, be gracious and merciful unto them, and let 
Your light shine upon them, for You are our God, 
and unto you we ascribe glory now and forever. 
Amen.  

Stoddard Alumni Association Financial Statement  
          December 31, 2007  
Beginning balance   $11,679.93  
INCOME: 
Dues      $   3,427.00  
Donations               40.00  
Ship’s Store           1,612.50  
Reunion Income       $22,889.26  
                                Total            $39,648.69  
EXPENSES:    
Postage        $ 1,319.17  
Donations & Dues                        600.00  
Newsletters & Directories         1,632.50  
Administrative expense               22.09  
Ship’s Store supplies          1,683.10  
Ship’s Store postage                         172.59  
Reunion expenses        $20,673.49  
  Total Expenses      $26,102.94  
Ending Balance 12/31/07               $13,545.75  
 
          Respectfully submitted,  Fred Grimm, Treasurer  

    treasurer,  

           fred grimm…  



           WELCOME ABOARD!                                       
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Amstutz  Marvin  ET1 54-55 

Ashley  Charles  E3 65-66 

Barsby  George  RM2 65-66 

Benedict  Carl  TMSN 61-62 

Benedict  Lloyd  FN 61-62 

Bergeron  Rodrique  MM3 61-66 

Brownell  John  PNSN 60-61 

Carroll  Freddie  SN 60-61 

Cioffi  Salvatore  FN 52-54 

Coggeshell Glenn  MM3 68-69 

Cook  Robert  STG3 65-67 

Crowe  Roger  SN 55-56 

Davidson  Alexander  SN 58-59 

Dias  William  STG3 65-69 

Dunlap  David  EM3 61-63 

Fox  Frederick  RD3 64-68 

Gertes  Jerry  SD3 68-68 

Hamele  Francis  SK3 60-61 

Iannarelli  Robert  RM3 53-54 

Klenegger  Karl  MM3 60-63 

Kline  Don  RM1 68-69 

Lichtenberger Roy  ICFN 61-62 

Maretich  Tom  SN 64-64 

Marler  Wayne  MM2 55-58 

Martin  Joseph  BM3 68-68 

McAllister  Charles  RD1 53-57 

McInnis  Francis  SN 53-55 

McKay  Raymond  SK1 61-61 

Melton  James  IC3 61-62 

Milatz  George  RD2 63-66 

Minnick  Donald  DK2 57-58 

Myers  Michael  ETSN 65-66 

Owens  Dane  MM3 67-68 

Pearson  Hans  MM1 65-68 

Pope  Willard  SN 65-65 

Punches  Earl  BT3 68-69 

Richards  Richard  EM2 61-65 

Robb  Michael  FTG2 65-66 

Rolene  Gary  FN 65-66 

Rosebeary  Victor  BT3 65-66 

Santos  Herman  YN3 53-55 

Schweiker  Robert  BT2 65-67 

Smith  Warren  SN 52-53 

Smith  Lionel  FN 64-66 

Story  Elmer  EN3 52-54 

Terrell  Jack  SN 57-58 

Trueblood  Robert  CS3 65-69 

Vann   Allen  SN 61-63 

Verceles  Florencio  RMC 68-68 

Vidoz  Umberto  SK1 68-68 

Watson  Walter  SH3 65-67 

Wolter  Loren  QM2 66-69

 

from your webmasters,  

 dan and roxane...  

 For the second year the Associa-
tion has assisted our Non-Profit, Combat-
ant Craft of America with a cash donation 
toward the operation of our 83foot WWII 
Coast Guard Cutter, the CG-83527.  

We spent most of the summer last year in 
the yard repairing some damage to the 

starboard running gear after hitting a submerged “object” while under-
way. All of that is now repaired and while we were out we “burned” off 
60 years of white paint and patched up the problem areas. We will get 
the final coat of paint on this spring and be ready for another year of 
visits to Puget Sound Ports of Call for public exhibit. 

 You may have heard the Coast Guard barque Eagle, “America’s 
Tall Ship,” will be in Tacoma, WA next Inde-
pendence Day/4th of July weekend for the 
city’s major Tall Ships Challenge event. The 
Eagle has not visited Puget Sound for nearly 
30 years so its long-awaited appearance this 
summer will be very significant. 

 It will be very appropriate to have 
Tacoma’s and Puget Sound’s restored World War II era Coast Guard 
patrol boat front and center as part of this historic maritime event. Dur-
ing the spectacular July 3rd Parade of Sail welcome to Tacoma we will be 
leading the Eagle and the other 25 or more traditional sailing vessels 
expected to participate and also be on public exhibit for the hundreds of 
thousands who will see and attend the four day event. 

 If any of the Stoddard crew is interested in helping us get her 
ready or would like to participate as a “deck ape” during the event, let 
me know by email.  

 We are not only restoring an historic Coast Guard boat, but we 
are restoring and building public awareness and appreciation for the 
service of thousands of “sea service” veterans, civilian support workers 
and today’s active duty men and women serving stateside and around 
the world. 

 Thank you for your past and hopefully continuing support for 
this historical restoration effort, and participation in this very significant 
“Year of the Eagle” in Puget Sound. We also plan to be available for 
open house and tours at the Seattle Reunion this year. 

Sincerely, 

Dan and Roxane Withers 

dwithers@rodaxwireless.com  

 When you have time, please check out the web site and also 
check your bio information.  If you have corrections or additions, let us 
know.    Also, if you discover new photos or have information that we may 
use on the web page, please send it to us. 

Thank You From CG-83527  



USS Stoddard Alumni Association  

4337 S Hwy 51  

Perryville, MO  63775  
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